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migrant cliniciansnetwork

	Minutes Of THE Executive Committee Conference Call

Wednesday February 20, 2013
Participants:
   
            Absent: 

Kristine McVea, MD, Chair                                                   Hugo López-Gatell Ramirez, MD, MS, PhD 

Joan Combellick, CNM, MPH, Treasurer                       
Rosemary Sokas, MD, MOH
                                                                                             Staff Present:
                                                                                             Karen Mountain, MBA, MSN, RN                         
                                                                                             Elaine Penn
                                                                                             Charlotte McCann
                                                                                             
                                                                                             
action SUMMARY

	SECTION 1 – Review and approve FALL 2012 bOARD mEETING minutes

	ACTION ITEM: DR. SOKAS WILL SEND COMMENTS TO INCORPORATE. REVIEW AND APPROVAL POSTPONED UNTIL NEXT MONTH.


	Section 2 – Review and approve January 12, 2013 bOARD mEETING minutes

	Action item: MINUTES WERE APPROVED. Ms. Mountain will amend them to reflect lack of action to approve the October-November 2012 financial statements.


	SECTION 3 – discuss and approve december financial statements

	Action item: NONE


	section 4 – update on tactical actions

	Action item: MCN will solicit from the whole board examples of development plans, to advance the tactical action to create a development plan.

ACTION: MS. Combellick will send examples from organizations she knows.



	section 5 – policies review and approval

	Action Item: none.


	section 6 – discussion of future meetings

	Action item: Specific dates and times will be sent via doodle for virtual board meeting in late march.
ACTION: Karen mountain will work with al osborn and Dr. moore to set up a web-x session for the virtual board meeting.

Action item: future executive committee meetings will be scheduled for 12 pm EST on either the 2nd or 4th wednesday of the month.



The meeting began at 11:05 a.m. CST[image: image1.jpg]
SECTION 1: 
Ms. Mountain called the meeting to order. She explained that Dr. López-Gatell would be unable to be on the call. Ms. Mountain proposed that the Fall 2012 Board Meeting Minutes be postponed for review and approval until the next meeting. Dr. Sokas has comments to send on those minutes. MCN will incorporate them and send for next month’s meeting.
SECTION 2: 
Ms. Mountain requested comments regarding the January 2013 Board meeting minutes. Dr. McVea said they appeared to be accurate. She moved to approve them. Dr. Sokas seconded the motion. The minutes were approved with the changes regarding the financial statements for October and November 2012.
SECTION 3: 
Ms. Combellick recalled that the Board had left approval of the October-November Financial Statements until this meeting because there had not been an opportunity to review at the January Board Meeting. She is ready to approve them. It was noted that the January 2013 minutes indicated that they had been approved. Ms. Mountain will correct the minutes. Ms. Combellick moved to approve the October-November Financial Statements. Dr. McVea seconded the motion and the financial statements were approved.
Following discussion, Ms. Combellick moved to approve the December 2012 Financial Statement; Dr. Sokas seconded the motion, and the Executive Committee approved the statement. In the discussion, Ms. Combellick requested clarification of the $30,000 vacation charge reflected on the statement. Ms. Penn explained that this charge appears one time each year in December to reflect the liability on the books of vacation accrued but not taken, and that this number is adjusted by the auditor in preparing the annual audit to provide for the fringe costs as well. There followed discussion and explanation by Ms. Mountain and Ms. Penn of MCN’s vacation policy, with accrued time capped at 240 hours, and that the amount was high this year because an unusual number of staff had accrued but not taken vacation time.

Ms. Combellick called the Executive Committee’s attention to the financial definitions “cheat sheet” developed by Ms. Penn and included as part of the meeting documents. Ms. Combellick noted how helpful this was in explaining the line items on the financial statement and encouraged all to download the document for reference.
SECTION 4: 
Ms. Mountain provided background and an update on the 2013 Tactical Actions identified at the January retreat, noting that several coincided with actions the board had recommended in their Retreat Meeting Notes, and that staff had already made progress on several of them. Ms. Mountain referred the Executive Committee to the Retreat Meeting Notes, the PDSA spreadsheet, and the Corporate Development Plan documents on the Board Forum and explained and clarified each in discussion with the committee. Ms. Mountain reviewed the individual research conducted by herself, Del Garcia and Charlotte McCann, noting the multiplicity of plans explicit to specific organizational goals rather than being comprehensive in nature. Ms. Mountain expanded on the Development Plan document she had created and invited the whole Board of Directors to contribute examples of plans they may have as MCN moves forward with the Board to create its own Development Plan. Dr. McVea may have examples to share. Ms. Mountain noted that by next month we hope to have more to share.
Ms. Mountain explained the Grant Management Spreadsheet, noting the inclusion of a Grants-in-Development category that reflects grants being considered or in process but not yet submitted.
SECTION 5: 
Ms. Mountain noted that there were no policies requiring approval at this time. She explained MCN’s Policies and Guidelines review procedure, and the distinction between Policies and Guidelines, noting that both are reviewed every two years. The Board must review and approve Policies, which have legal implications. Guidelines delineate corporate expectations of staff and are process-oriented. They are divided into three categories: Administrative, Financial, and IT. Ms. Mountain reviews Administrative Guidelines and consults on others. Ms. Penn reviews Financial Guidelines and Al Osborn reviews IT Guidelines.
Ms. Mountain clarified that the Executive Committee reviews and recommends policies and the full Board votes to approve them.

SECTION 6: 
Ms. Mountain reviewed prior board discussion reflecting a desire to hold virtual board meetings every two to three months. Dr. McVea noted that the board wanted to use Web-X, which Dr. Moore is familiar with, to add a visual component to the virtual meetings. Ms. Mountain will consult with Al Osborn and connect Mr. Osborn with Dr. Moore to set this up.

Ms. Mountain solicited dates for the next board meeting. Dr. McVea suggested a March or April date. The committee settled on the end of March, proposing to schedule a meeting on either Saturday morning, March 23 or 30; Sunday afternoon, March 24, or Thursday evening, March 21 or 28. The meeting will last one to one-and-a-half hours. MCN will send a Doodle survey to the board offering specific times on these dates.
Dr. McVea suggested that the agenda include the two focuses the board identified as its tasks for the year: contributing to creating the Development Plan and defining board roles. Dr. Sokas suggested that the focus of this first meeting should be on Board roles and responsibilities, which the Board seemed most prepared to work on. She requested that MCN send to the Board the Bylaws and Board Roles and Responsibilities documents in preparation for the meeting. Dr. Sokas also wants to work on defining the Board role in creating the Development Plan.

Ms. Mountain asked the committee about rescheduling future Executive Committee meetings, as Dr. McVea is unable to participate on the 3rd Wednesday of the month but is available either the 2nd or 4th Wednesday. Drs. McVea and Sokas are available both of those times.

The meeting adjourned at 11:41 am.
